

## Minden Gardnerville Sanitation District District Manager's Report April 2011

- 1. <u>EDU allocations</u>: 9.42 EDU's were allocated and paid for in the month of March.
- 2. <u>Grease Receiving/Co-Generation Project:</u> The Co-Generation system has been run and tested with only minor start-up issues. The punch-list has been presented to the contractor and work has begun on the punch-list items. Bruce and I are scheduled to meet with Reno Rendering to finalize the agreement for tipping fees.
- 3. <u>Douglas County:</u> Bruce and I met with MGSD legal counsel along with representatives and legal counsels of GRGID, IHGID, and KGID, in discussing the current issues all have been experiencing with Douglas County. It was decided that another meeting should be held including the County Commission Chairman, County Manager, and the County District Attorney to discuss the issue. A letter has been sent to the County Chairman in an effort to set up the meeting dates. (see attached letter)
- 4. <u>2011-2012 Budget</u>: Discussion and approval of the tentative budget for the upcoming fiscal year is scheduled on the agenda. As the final numbers from the Department of Taxation were late in arriving, the proposed budget package will not be available until the meeting.
- 5. <u>Master Plan update:</u> Craig Olson of HDR Engineering is scheduled to discuss the Master Plan update and the proposed O&M Manual change order.

1

Frank T. Johnson District Manager